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The MMNE was organized on November 8, 1966, for the purpose of promoting the study of
minerals that require a microscope.

Next meeting

The next MMNE meeting will be held on Saturday, April 17" at the Fairbank Senior
Center 40 Fairbank Rd. Sudbury, MA. Doors open at 9:00 AM. Our speaker will be MMNE
member Gene Bearss, who will speak on the mineralogy of the P.Y. Estes & Son quarry in
West Baldwin, Maine. This is another New England pegmatite phosphate locality, so this is a
meeting not to be missed by phosphate collectors.

May Symposium

The featured speaker at the May Symposium will be Dr. Henry L. Barwood, who will
discuss the mineralogy of the Arkansas Alkalic Province. Located in the central part of the
state, the province consists of a number of syenitic intrusives hosting a mineralogy very similar
to that of Mont Saint-Hilaire (Rocks and Minerals, vol. 63, no. 2; vol. 64, no. 4; vol. 69, no. 3).
Dr. Barwood has also written a number of articles on phosphate localities.

The MMNE is still accepting donations for the symposium. As always, we’re looking
for a wide variety of sales and giveaway materials — mineral specimens, books and magazines,
article reprints, mineral photos or artwork... Donations can be brought to any MMNE monthly
meeting, where the proper person(s) will take charge of them. '

Please remember that all proceeds got to the MMNE. To simplify we keep all
donations, so please price accordingly. If priced too high, they will appear next year with
appropriate price. Giveaways should be on labeled cards or rough (also labeled). Anything
mounted will be considered sale material and will never be priced less than one dollar. We
color code the sales micromounts as follows:

$1.00 - yellow
$2.00 -red
$3.00 - green
$4.00 - silver
$5.00 -gold

A registration form for the May Symposium is enclosed with this newsletter. Please get
reservations for overnight stays in early, as many of the motels are already fully booked. For
the motels on the registration form, rates were verified where possible but might change by
May.

Editor notes

It seems that some people have been unable to reach me through email. The company
I work for changed the email addresses a few months ago and assured us the old addresses
would be indefinitely valid as aliases; this apparently has not been the case. Please note my
new email address on the masthead.

The updated membership list is enclosed in this newsletter. Please inform me of any
errors in address or phone number. Also be aware that this your last newsletter if your dues

"| have not been paid.



Calendar of upcoming events

April 17, Sudbury, MA. MMNE regular monthly
meeting. Fairbank Senior Center, Sudbury, MA.
Doors open at 9 AM.

April 15-18, Rochester, NY. 26" Annual
Rochester Mineralogical Symposium. Info: Dr.
Helen Chamberlain, PO Box 85. Manlius, NY
13140.

April 24-25, Bristol, CT. 27" Annual Gem &
Mineral Show, sponsored by the Bristol Gem &
Mineral Club. Douglas A. Beals Senior/Community
Center, 240 Stafford Ave., Bristol, CT.

May 1-2, Nashua, NH. Shower of Gems and

- Minerals, sponsored by the Nashua Mineral Society.
Holiday Inn, Rte. 3, Exit 4. Hours: Sat. 10-5, Sun,
10-4. Info: Ed Hakesly (603) 888-3891.

May 7-9, Augusta, ME. 10" Annual Maine

04333-0022; phone (207) 287-7178. Registration by
email: woodrow.b.thompson@state.me.us

May 8-9, Topsfield, MA. North Shore Rock &
Mineral Club Show. Topsfield Fairgrounds. Info
(781) 592-4148.

May 15, Mariborough, MA. MMNE 18™ Annual
Symposium. 67 Fitchburg St., Moose Lodge,
Marlboro, MA. See registration form this
newsletter.

May 29-30, Portland, ME. 16™ Annual Rock &
Mineral Show, sponsored by the Maine
Mineralogical & Geological Society. Univ. of New
England, Westbrook College Campus Gym, 716
Stevens Ave., Portland, ME. Info: Winston Gandy
(207) 933-4163.

August 13-15, Springfield, MA. East Coast Gem,

Mineral Symposium. Senator Inn, Augusta, ME. Mineral & Fossil Show. Eastern Exposition Center,
Info: Woodrow Thompson, Maine Geological Springfield, MA.
Survey, 22 State House Station, Augusta, ME

Closing of mineral collecting sites - revisited
In the last MMNE newsletter, I reprinted an article by Nate Martin from the Boston Mineral Club
newsletter. Mr. Martin called upon mineral collectors to write letters to the Supervisor of the White Mountain
National Forest protesting the closing of Deer Hill in the Maine portion of the forest, where amethyst can be
collected. I noted that interesting micro material has been collected at North Sugarloaf Mountain, Bethichem,
NH; Iron Mountain, Glen, NH; and South Moat Mountain, near Conway, NH.
What I forgot to mention was that these localities also lie within the White Mountain National Forest.
Any action by the Forest Service regarding one locality could easily be extended to others. Perhaps it’s time to
write that letter... The address is:
Donna Hepp - Supervisor
White Mountains National Forest
719 Main St.
Laconia, NH 03246-2772

A reminiscence by MMNE member Eugene Mechler

From the time I was seven until I was fourteen, I lived in Cambridge, MA, half a block from the
Children’s Museum and one block from the Agassi Museum. What a wonderful place for a curious kid to
grow up. Ilearned the mineral hardness scale and a lot of non-mineral natural history.

One of my first specimens came from Cousin Allene Bechant (sp) who was a missionary in China.
She sent me a small rock from the Great Wall of China. That was a real treasure. My folks rented rooms to
Harvard students and one mother who was in the line great-great-great-great-great-grandmother of one of the
bigwigs who came over on the Mayflower. In 1920 she was given a chip of the original Plymouth Rock. That
too went into my collection of goodies.

In recent years (20 years ago), I joined the Nashoba Valley (MA) Mineral Club and had a very good
course in mineral identification. Then in the more recent years in the club run by Brownie Thompson I was
introduced to micromounts and the Micromounters of New England. What wonderful little treasures micros
are! Steve Cares with his generous giveaway programs provided a lot of interesting material. John Demar also
gave me some very pretty malachite micros. The cube of some material perched in the center of an analcite
needle is wonderous to behold. That came from Janet Cares and is a much prized specimen.



Minutes of MMNE meeting, March 13, 1999

The mecting was called to order by Treasurer, Janet Cares in the absence of the President. Vice
President Jim Cahoon deferred to Janet because she had so many notices.

The Treasurer’s report of $4961.55 cash on hand as of February 25™ was accepted as read. The
Secretary’s report was accepted as printed in the Bulletin. Old business — dues are due! For new business,
Janet reminded us that the April meeting will be the time to choose new officers.

The May 15 meeting is to be held at the Moose Lodge in Marlborough, MA. The speaker will be Dr.
Henry L. Barwood who is an authority on the zeolites of Little Rock, Arkansas and on phosphate minerals.
Gene Bearss commented that if this larger Moose Lodge works out this year, perhaps the following year we
could start advertising our May meeting again and have more than 50 people attending. The caterer has an
attractive barbecue menu, which seems to be more generous than we had at the 4-H Center in Ashland and for
the same price. We delegated Janet to make the final decisions on the menu. The Moose Lodge offers free
coffee and so we need only contribute moming snack foods. Cooks take note!

Gene Bearss called attention to the fact that Janet and Steve Cares have been elected to the
Micromounters Hall of Fame, a tribute long overdue, everyone agrees.

It was proposed and decided by unanimous vote to add the names of Charter Member Ralph Carr and
Violet Carr, Don and Fran Morrison, Forrest and Vera Fogg, and Frank and Phyilis Leighton to our list of
Honorary Lifetime Members which earlier included John Reiner and Fred Colby. Congratulations to these
loyal members! Members of the MMNE are encouraged to make other nominations of Honorary Lifetime
Membership to those who have done so much for the Club: held an office, donated minerals and time,
presented a program, or written articles.

Janet reminded us that Mont Saint-Hilaire dates “set in stone” are May 29-30, Memorial Day
weekend, and July 2-3, Fourth of July weckend. Julie and Herb Fielding invited us once again to their lovely
Winnisquam cottage on July 17". The Sunapee show, put on by the Capital Mineral Club is October 2-3 this
year. Mark those dates.

The topic of the new Eastern Federation Accident Insurance was tabled, at least for this year, because
it scems we are probably covered with our own personal insurance policies. We will continue with the old
insurance that protects the land/mine owner.

The meeting was adjourned to hear Larry White from Framingham talk and show slides on his
collecting successes some years ago at the intersection of I-290 and 1-495. This was a very interesting
presentation reminding us that we must not overlook new building sites.

Respectfully submitted, Pat Barker, Secretary

Fame by Pat Barker

March has been a gala month for the MMNE. Members Steve and Janet Cares had their picture in the
March/April, 1999 issue of Rocks and Minerals, while an article written by Quentin Wight tells about their
election to the Micromounters Hall of Fame.

The March/April, 1999 issue of Mineralogical Record presents the “Abstracts of New Mineral
Descriptions”, wherein caresite, discovered and named after Steve and Janet Cares, and charmarite,
discovered and named after Charles and Marcelle Weber, are described. All four individuals are longtime
MMNE members.

The editor of Microbits, bulletin of the Southern California Micro-Mineralogists, wrote in glowing
terms extolling the quality of the micro mineral swap that our bulletin editor, Hans Swarts, had arranged.

The new issue of A Collector Guide to Maine Mineral Localities, published in 1998 but just now
available, gives a special acknowledgment to Gene Bearss, saying “the authors are grateful to Gene Bearss
who assisted in reviewing early drafts of this guidebook, field checking mineral localities and verifying species
lists.”

The members of the Micromounters of New England are very proud of our members who are bringing
the attention of the world on our organization!
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Shelley & Bob Monaghan |12 Conant Dr. Brockton MA |02401-4518 (508) 586-3541
Dana Morong 117 Piscataqua Bridge Rd.{Madbury NH |03820-6805 (603) 742-0270
Frances & George |Morrison 182 Pine St. Pawtucket Rl |02680-3918 (401) 726-2931
Harold Herard 2 Betty St. Auburn MA (01501 (508) 755-5947
John Hubley 90 Valley View Dr. S. Windsor CT |06074-2829 (203) 644-9600
Marilyn Dodge 534 Salem St. Wakefield MA |01880-1238 (781) 224-7326
Harold J. Doller 22 E. Shore Dr. Massapequa NY [11758-6707 (516) 799-6309
James Parella 32 Pattison St. Worcester MA (01604 (508) 756-6619
John Pawloski 42 Squash Hollow Rd. New Milford CT (06776 (860) 354-0296
Richard Pershken 150 Surrey Dr. Bristol CT |06010-7261 (860) 583-3909
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Robert Rothenberg |9 Watkins Ave. Oneonta NY 13820 (607) 432-6814
Marjorie Saums 24 Joseph St. Manchester CT |06040 (860) 649-5443
Palmer & Betty Sevrens PO Box 397 Plymouth NH (03264-0397 (603) 536-2050
Paul Smith 4400 San Carlos Dr. Fairfax VA |22030-5963 (703) 273-1468
Elaine Sole 18802 89th Ave. Hollis NY [|11423-1906 (718) 776-3823
Richard E. Spellman 364 Mansfield Ave. Willimantic CT |06226 (860) 646-2307
Christopher Hubley 274 Oxford St. Hartford CT |06105

Joesephine Macindewar (72 Ryder Ave. Melrose MA (02176 665-9107
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Margaret & John |Stewart 244 Mill St. Burlington MA |01803-1838 (781) 272-0854
Mike Swanson 29 Chestnut Hill Greenfield MA |01301-3003 (413) 773-3867
Johannes Swarts PO Box 246 E. Randolph VT |05041-0246 (802) 728-3336
Bettee Taparowsky [404 Westford Dr. Southport CT |06490-1479 (203) 254-2508
Angie Teixeira 24 Ford St. Seekonk MA 02771 (508) 399-8286
D. James Warner 23 June St. Auburn MA |01501-1744 (508) 752-8328
Marcelle & Charles |Weber 1172 West Lake Ave. Guilford CT |06437-1342 (203) 457-9810




John C. Ebner, Jr.  |PO Box 1169 Wall NJ |07719-1169 (732) 681-3451
Herbert Fielding 48 Butters Row Wilmington MA |01887-3341 (978) 657-7463
Forrest & Vera Fogg 1040 Gorham Pond Rd.  |Dunbarton NH |03045-4508 (603) 774-6450
James Grandy 24 Rathburn Rd. Westminster VT |05158-0132 (802) 722-4772
William A. Henderson 47 Robin Ridge Dr. Madison CT |06443-2044 (203) 245-0489
Les & Marge Hitchings 10 Church St. Saugus MA [01906-2474 (781) 233-4968
Ken Hollman PO Box 134 Center Rutland |VT  [05736-0134 (802) 747-1443
Bob Janules 17 Woodward Rd. Merrimack NH (03054 (603) 424-9269
inge & Dana Jewell 100 Lynn Fells Parkway [Melrose MA |02176-2610 (781) 665-2756
William Kelly 4 Lawndale Rd. Stoneham MA |02180-1057 (781) 245-2104
Jean McKenna 125 Poplar Dr. Cranston Rl 02920-5563 (401) 944-9391
George Anderson (62 Diane Dr. Vernon CT |06066-6237 (860) 646-4474
John Anderson 17 Ginley Rd. Walpole MA ({02081 (508) 668-2008
Robert Barker PO Box 810 Campton NH [03223-0810 (603) 536-2401
Patricia Barker PO Box 810 Campton NH [03223-0810 (603) 536-2401
Gene Bearss 33 North Ave. Sanford ME |04073-2943 (207) 324-3610
Philip Bentancourt [410 Chester Ave. Moorestown NJ |08057-2502 (609) 234-8284
Norman Biggart 4 Baron Park Lane, Apt. 1 [Burlington MA [01803-5431 (781) 272-1537
Robert Boggs 10434 22 Avenue SW Seattle WA (98146-1333 (206) 242-7485
Robert Brackley 2099 Sanford Rd. Wells ME |04090-6439 (207) 646-7374
Russell Buckingham |1859 Baldwin Rd. Yorktown Heights|NY  [10598-5623 (914) 962-3216
John S. Buckley 95 Green St. Wakefield MA |01880 (781) 245-8365
Jim Cahoon 31 Parker St. Maynard MA 101754 (978) 897-8221
Steve & Janet Cares 18 Singletary Lane Sudbury MA |01776-2402 (978) 443-9180
Ralph Carr 40 Irving Ave. East Providence [RI 02914 (401) 467-3823
Richard Champlain {15 Burr Rd. Old Lyme CT |06371 (203) 434-5092
Chris Coolen 56 Wyman St., Apt #2 Boston MA |02130-1927 (617) 522-9479
Michael W. Kieron 38 Merritt Rd. E. Providence |RI 02915-3805 (401) 434-0281
Walter & Carolyn |Lane 673 Gore Rd. Alfred ME |04002-3019 (207) 324-5934
Frank & Phyllis Leighton 10 Templeton Rd. Phillipston MA |01331-9704 (978) 249-4261
Sue Hadden 895 Otis Rd. Grafton VT 05146 (802) 875-3562
Edna Lerer 68 Pompositticutt St. Stow MA 101775-1107 (978) 897-2630
Eugene Mechler RD #1, Box 1132 Bridgton ME [04009-9758 (207) 647-2540




Whitmore

Route 2

NH

Robert Weare 03281

Scott Whittemore |8 Goldfinch Lane Nashua NH 103062-2243 (603) 888-1174
Anna & Robert Wilken 32 Red Cedar Dr. New Milford CT |06776 (860) 355-4010
Kerry Yellin 112 Old Ridge Rd. New Milford CT |06776 |(860) 210-0072
Phillip T. Partington  |PO Box 122 Guildhall VT |05905-0122 (802) 328-3316
Edward Hakesley 21 Royal Crest Dr. #4 Nashua NH 03060 (603) 888-3891
llene & Ted Stanescki {25 Woodside Crossing Enfield CT |06082 (860) 749-1064
Frederick C. Wilda 47 Rocky Hill Rd. Hadley MA (01035 (413) 584-4647
Anita Hubley 90 Valley View Dr. S. Windsor CT |06074-2829 (203) 644-9600
Robert W. Canney 523 Rt. 9 Berwick ME (03901 (207) 698-1578
Alfred Charman  |571 Forest Rd. W. Suffield CT |06093

Gordon S. Jackson PO Box 600 Canterbury NH [03224-0600 (603) 783-4493
Neil Wintringham |742 Cedarbrook Rd. Bridgewater NJ 08807

Brian L. Porter 2459 Boston Turnpike Coventry CT (06238 (860) 742-1912
Joan Landers PO Box 58 Vernon-Rockville |[CT  [06066-0058 (860) 872-4795




Micromounters of New England
18th Annual Northeast Meeting
Saturday, May 15, 1999
Moose Lodge No. 1129
67 Fitchburg Street, Marlborough, MA

SCHEDULE: 9:00 - 12:00 Registration, informal session
12:00 - 1:00 Lunch
1:00 - 2:00 Speaker
2:00 Door prize drawings
2:00 - 4:00 Informal session

PROGRAM
Henry L. Barwood will speak on the mineralogy of the Arkansas Alkalic Province

Bring your microscopes, lights, extension cords and micromounts (for discussion, identification, sharing
or swapping).

Giveaway material will be available (please bring some of your own to share) as well as some choice
micromounts for sale. Door prizes will be given away.

Registration fee of $18.00 includes light refreshment, lunch, and a souvenir program.
The following overnight lodgings are available. Make your own reservations as needed:

Hampton Inn (Framingham, MA) (800) 426-7866
Rte 20, 1 mile east of 1-495. Nearby restaurants. $115 and up.

Super 8 Motel (Mariborough, MA) (800) 848-8808
On road into Solomon Pond Mall from I-295. $54 and up.

Red Roof Inn (Southboro, MA) (800) 843-7663/(508) 481-3904
1-495 & Rte 9. Air conditioning, TV, coffec, no restaurant. $65 and up.

Holiday Inn (Mariborough) (800) 465-4329/(508) 481-3000
I-495 & Rte 20. Air conditioning, TV, restaurant. $103 and up..

A map to the symposium is on the back of this page.

MEETING REGISTRATION FORM

REGISTRATION FEE: $18.00
MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: MICROMOUNTERS OF NEW ENGLAND
RETURN TO: MARGARET STEWART
244 Mill Street, Burlington, MA 01803-1838

NAME (S): @ $18 each=§
ADDRESS:

PLEASE RETURN BY MAY 1, 1999 AS SPACE IS LIMITED.
24 HOUR NOTICE IS REQUIRED FOR REFUND.



Moose Lodge, Marlborough, MA

The map shown has been modified to show all approaches, so that compass directions and distances are distorted.
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Fairbank Senior Centér, Sudbury, MA

The map shown has been modified to show all approaches, so that compass directions and distances are distorted.




